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 AUGUST  

Thursday 15th:  Assumption Liturgy at 9.00am 

Tuesday 20th:  Blessing and Opening Ceremony of the   

    MacKillop Centre of Learning.  Seated by 10.50am 

Wednesday 28th:  Fathers Day Stall 

Thursday 29th:  Come & Try Preschool 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Friday 20th:   St Joseph’s Festa 

Monday 23rd:  Catholic Schools Music Festival 

 

CONCERT DATE FOR 2019 

FRIDAY 8 NOVEMBER.   

MORE INFORMATION NEXT TERM 

 

 

Principal’s Tour 

Tuesday 6 August at 9.30am 

PLEASE NOTE: 

Bill Hansberry Parent Workshop has been postponed.   

More information will follow about a new date. 



LEADERSHIP & OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS 

Maria D’Aloia 

mdaloia@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Rita Garreffa 

     rgar@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Helen Clark 

     hclark@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

OFFICE:  8346 6569 

OHSC:      0408 B809 107 

 

info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

www.sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 It was fabulous to see so many parents and visitors at the Mary MacKillop Feast Day Mass last week.   

This year it was decided to present Mary MacKillop class Awards to students who have demonstrated through 

action and deed Mary MacKillop’s motto, “Never see a need without doing something about it!”   

Congratulations to the following students who received this year’s awards.   

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

The School Board has also been discussing the Student Awards given out at the End of Year Mass and have decided 

to align the Student Awards to the School’s Vision and Ethos. 

It has been decided to have three Awards: 

Mary MacKillop Award - which will be awarded to a senior student who exhibits Josephite values of fairness, 

honesty, co-operation and support to the school community.   

St Joseph Award - which will be awarded to a student who is a trusted hard worker and demonstrates persistence 
and determination when faced with challenges, just as St Joseph did. 
 
Josiah Mitton Award - which will be awarded to an all-round, high achieving, Year 6 student and is presented by the 
City of Charles Sturt.   
 
Students will receive a plaque which they will keep and their name will be recorded on a school shield. 
   
In previous years the Student Awards were named after three members of our school community who had died 

whilst a member of this community.  This included: 

• Sister Patricia O’Dea who was Principal – Sister Patricia died on the way to visiting students on school camp. 

• Silvana Patrick – Silvana was an Art Teacher at St Joseph’s. 

• Kosta Adrianopoulos – Kosta was a student at St Joseph’s who passed away after a serious illness. 

It has been decided to remember and honour their contribution to our school community by placing an individual 

memorial plaque in the school garden, next to the parish house, which is a heritage listed building.    

Mr and Mrs Andrianopoulos have been invited to participate in the liturgy however will be overseas on this day.  

Class   Class   

RM Vincent  Lila  RS Mahad  Nati  

1/2C Ethan  Jada  1/2GM Joey  Mia  

1/2R Chaamin  Daphne 3TDP Xavier Y Ruby 

3/4MDP Joshua A Jordina 4C Mukund Hiyab 

5TC Riley Jiyaa 5/6G Mehtaab Kiara 

6C Osman Stephanie    



 
 

Naming of our School Buildings 

Other preparations are certainly underway for the Official Blessing and Opening of our new building, The Mackillop 

Centre of Learning.  The survey relating to naming the school hall has now been closed and the results shared with 

the School Board last week.   

I am pleased to announce that the Hall will now be named the Sacred Heart Hall. 

The Administration Block including the Parish House and Chapel will be named the Chevalier Building, 

acknowledging 105 years of administration by the Missionaries of the Sacred Heart. 

The new building and the original 90 year old building now connected to the new building is the MacKillop Centre 

of Learning. 

This is indeed a very exciting and important milestone for our school.  You are all welcome to attend the Opening 

and Blessing Ceremony on 20 August.  More information about this special day is included in the newsletter. 

Curtin University School Improvement Survey 

Staff and Students have now completed the survey.  Many parents have also completed the survey.  I am aware that 

some teachers are very competitive and are VERY EAGER to win the pizza and ice-cream lunch, so you may receive 

reminders!!!  Please have your say, make a difference and help shape the future direction of our school.  The survey 

will close on 22 August.  Data collected will be collated by Curtin University and a report generated.  Helen Clark, 

Rita Garreffa and I will analyse this report at a workshop in Term 4.  Information will be discussed with the School 

Board and Staff and shared with the School Community.  Data collected will inform the School Strategic Plan. 
 

Bertie Street Kiss and Drop Area 

Please note the council has extended the ‘Kiss and Drop’ area on Bertie Street.  Please take note of the road signs as 

traffic infringements will be issued by the council.  Community members continue to be concerned for the safety 

and wellbeing of children caused by traffic congestion and behaviour witnessed.  To ensure smooth traffic flow if 

your child is not ready for collection you will need to move your vehicle after 2 minutes.   
 

Learning Conversations 

Learning Conversations will be held this term in Week 8.  These are optional for parents this term.  Bookings will 

open in Week 6.  Please look out for the flyer with information on booking a time with your child’s teacher.  

Information regarding this will also be posted on SeeSaw. 
 

Book Week 

Kay Carmody has been busily organising Book Week Activities with the launch of Book Week – “Reading is my Secret 

Power” on Friday 16th August and concluding with the Book Week Parade on Friday 23rd August.  See more 

information included in this newsletter.  As I will be at a Principal’s Meeting on Friday and will commence Long 

Service Leave the following day I would like to take the opportunity of thanking Kay for co-ordinating Book Week 

activities and the enthusiasm of students and staff! 

 

As previously announced, Ms Jenny Digilio will be Acting Principal during my absence and will commence on 

Monday 26 August.  Jenny is very excited to join our community and is eager to meet you all.  Helen Clark and Rita 

Garreffa are also available to assist you too.   

I look forward to reconnecting with you all on Tuesday 15 October and hope to have some wonderful experiences to 

share with you. 

Until then…  

Maria D’Aloia 

Principal 



SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

Please keep the following children in your prayers as they receive the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confirmation.  They have 

participated in workshops throughout Term 2 and 3 to prepare.  It would be lovely to see class members supporting our            

Sacramental Students. 

 

CONFIRMATION 

Wednesday 14th August, 7pm at Sacred Heart Hindmarsh: Molly R, Aaron Z 

Friday 16th August, 7pm at Sacred Heart Hindmarsh Massimo C, Jordina F, Darius F, Alessandra A, Mia L, Victoria L, Gianluca R, 

Leila V. 

 

FIRST COMMUNION 

• Saturday 17th August, 6pm at Our Lady of the Manger (OLM) Findon: Jordina F, Molly R 

• Sunday 18th August, 9.30am at Sacred Heart: Massimo C, Darius F, Alessandra A, Leila V, Aaron Z 

• Sunday 25th August, 11am at OLM, Findon: Mia L, Victoria L 

 

Thank you to the candidates and their parents for their involvement in the program.  Thank you also to the Parish Sacramental 

team for their planning and preparations of the students and the ceremonies. 

RELAT 

This week, Year 4 students undertook a practice for the 2019 Religious Literacy Assessment.  Parents received an information 

letter about this last term.  On Tuesday of Week 6, the Year 4 students will complete the main testing component.  
 

UPCOMING MASSES/LITURGIES 

Week Class Masses/Liturgies Assembly 

4 Thursday 15th August: Whole School Liturgy at 9.00am to celebrate 

the  Feast of the Assumption (HOLY DAY of Obligation) 

4C  

5 Blessing & Opening of new building Tuesday 20th August Bookweek  

6 Year 3/4 Unit Mass No Assembly 

7 5TC Mass- Chapel 

Wednesday 9am 

Reception   

8 1/2 Classes- Liturgy 

Wednesday 9am 

Yr 5/6G & 6C 

9 4C Mass- Chapel 

Wednesday 9am 

Yr 3/4 unit 

10 Reception- Liturgy 

Wednesday 9am 

Admin  



 

 

 
This Thursday the 15th August, we celebrate the Solemnity 
of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  On this day 
we remember when Mary was taken (“assumed”) into 
heaven, body and soul, after she died.  This story is not in 
the Bible, but has been passed down from the earliest days 
of the Church.  It is believed that Mary died in Jerusalem and 
was buried in a tomb.  But when the apostles opened the 
tomb again, her body was gone.  Why would God take 
Mary’s body and soul into heaven?  In part because Mary is 
special to God:  she said ‘Yes” to becoming the mother of 
Jesus.  But God also wanted to show us that one day, all of 
us will share in the bodily resurrection of Jesus.  Mary is the 
first person in the Church to experience the resurrection in its 
fullest. 
 
The Feast of the Assumption is a Holy Day of Obligation.  
We will have a whole school liturgy, without communion, due 
to limited priest availability.   
 

 
 
 

Parish Masses are as follows: 
 
OLM CHURCH FINDON 
Wednesday 14th August, 6.30pm Vigil Mass—Fr Noel Mansfield 
 
SACRED HEART CHURCH HINDMARSH 
Thursday 15th August 11.00am—Father Krish Mathavan MSC 
 

 

Holy Mary, on this day, 
we honour your life as the chosen Mother of Jesus. 

We remember your dedication to God 
and the joy and heartache you had in 

your life as you followed God’s plan for you. 
We pray for the love you had for God,  

the hope you had in Jesus, 
and the joy you found in your heart. 

Pray for us as we grow in love, hope and joy.  
 Amen 

 

 
God Bless 
Helen Clark 
APRIM 



SACPSSA Cross Country - 7th August 

Our Yr 3-6 Cross Country Team participated in the 

SACPSSA Cross Country Carnival last Thursday at the 

East Parklands. Thanks to those parents and teachers 

who volunteered to attend with us on the day. It was a 

fantastic day out and all students completed their 2km 

race with great enthusiasm and had some great placings 

at all levels! Our Year 4 girls in section C won a banner 

for the school. 

Soccer 2018 Season 

Games recommenced after the break. 

Please check the website for fixtures  www.nwjsa.org.au 

 

Basketball at St Clair Term 3-4 

Basketball games commenced last week at St Clair. Please be aware that players MUST have registered 

for the new season which runs from Term 3-4 

 

Are you interested in joining a basketball team? If you think you may be interested please email 

cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au. 

 

Cristian Morgado  

PE Teacher and Sport Coordinator 

cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

http://www.nwjsa.org.au
mailto:cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au


  

Blessing and Opening Information 

Thank you to the parents who have volunteered 

We sincerely appreciate your help 
 

STUDENT INFORMATION 

• Students are to wear their CORRECT WINTER UNIFORM AND CORRECT SHOES.                   

IF HAIR TIES ARE WORN THEY NEED TO BE ROYAL/NAVY BLUE.                                 

PLEASE NOTE: NO SPORTS UNIFORM IS TO BE WORN.  

• There are no PE lessons on this day.  These lessons have been moved to Wednesday 

and Thursday.  Teachers will inform parents via SeeSaw of change. 

• The TUCKSHOP IS CLOSED ON TUESDAY 20TH AUGUST FOR THE BLESSING & OPENING. 

• Please pack brain food, recess , lunch and water for your 

child on this day. 

We look forward to seeing parents and friends on this day and ask that you 

RSVP so correct seating and catering can be organised.                                              

All guests will need to be seated by 10.50am. 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERSEAS BORN STUDENTS 
If your child was born in a country other than Australia we are required to hold copies of current 
VISA’s.     If your resident status has changed to ‘citizen’ it is imperative that you provide us with copies of 
your Australian Passport and Citizen certificate.   
  
Every August we are required to complete an Australian Government Census which includes reporting how 
many students attend our school who hold VISA’s to determine eligibility to attend Government funded 
schools. 
  
If your VISA has expired, conditions have changed or your status is now that of an Australian citizen please 
bring your original documents into the Office as a matter of priority so we can update our records.  If our 
records are not current or we are unable to determine your eligibility to access Government funded 
schooling you may be charged the overseas full fee paying student rate per year. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 












